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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held virtually on Thursday 26th November 2020 via the Zoom Meeting video conferencing application.

Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)

Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Amit Lakhani



Nazlin Meghji



Indira Panchal



Kiran Patel
Seemal Patel



Gordon Ross


Mahesh Shah



Rupal Sagoo


Khurram Tejrar


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Guests
Jane Bray, Support Contract manager (Pharmacy) NHS England, Central Midlands
Fiona Garnett, Associate Director Medicines Optimisation BLMK Commissioning Collaborative
Dr Amir Esteki, Bedfordshire LMC representative
Michelle Bailey, Senior Integrated Commissioning Manager

Children's Commissioning, Luton Public Health
Hayley Brooks, Services Manager, CGL ResoLUTiONs, Luton
Darryl Springer, General Manager, Specialist Addictions Service and Head of Assurance Specialist Services, ELFT
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1262
1263
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed the committee in particular new members – Khurram and Seemal. They are both CCA members and are employed by LloydsPharmacy.
Apologies for Absence
Ethel Shaw, BedsLPC Business Manager
Ronak Maroo, BedsLPC committee member
Raj Hira, Public Health Principal – Milton Keynes, Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire
Zara Mehra, Regional Tutor, CPPE

	

	1264
	Declarations of Interest
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also recorded on the Beds LPC website.
	

	1265

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 24th September 2020
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 24th September 2020 as proposed by Mahesh Shah and seconded by Amit Lakhani.

	

	1266

	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1253 – Rupal was due to communicate with Tess regarding Workforce Development, as discussed in September’s Open meeting. This discussion has not taken place, as yet. They will arrange to meet outside of this meeting.

	Ongoing

	1267
	NHS England update
Jane Bray gave the update.

Market Entry
Changes to regulations will include a 30-day notice period prior to the commencement of pharmaceutical services.

Discharge Medicine Service update

This new essential national service is due to commence on 1st January 2021. It will replace EMOP and TCAM which are live in our local area. 

Fuller details have yet to be released about how the national service will differ from the existing service.

Bank Holiday Hours

All DOS profiles must be updated to reflect Christmas openings.
Rotas yet to be released. Jane will chase their release date.

NHS mail accounts

Pharmacy mail accounts can now have up to ten staff linked. Reminders have been issued asking contractors to register for their accounts. Most community pharmacies in Luton and Bedfordshire have set their accounts up. The LPC will chase the remaining few to encourage them to set theirs up.
PPE Portal

Reminder to community pharmacies to register on the portal in order to claim for all PPE purchased for pharmacy purposes. Claims cannot be made for any PPE bought which was then sold to patients.

The Chair thanked Jane for her update.

	

	1268
1269
1270
1271
	BLMK CCGs and Medicines Optimisation update

Fiona Garnett gave the update.
COVID-19 vaccine update

There will be one centre in Luton that will administer the Pfizer vaccine due to complexities around it’s storage.
If the AstraZeneca vaccine is approved, then more centres will be able to open, as it does not require the same level of cold storage and will therefore make it more accessible to GP practices and community pharmacies. This will still require a huge effort by everyone and logistically will be challenging.

Details will be shared once/if approval is announced.

End of Life Service

This will become a revised service as of 1st April 2021. More details to follow.

The Chair thanked Fiona for her update.

Beds Public Health update

Karen McCormack-Morgan was unable to attend.
Luton Public Health update

Michelle Bailey gave the update.
The PGDs for EHC, Chlamydia Testing and HIV services will all be up for renewal from 1st Aril 2021. BedsLPC asked Michelle to ensure that the LPC is involved in their review and have sight of the documents before approval and release to community pharmacy.
All services have seen a reduction in uptake during the pandemic. This has resulted in a financial loss for community pharmacy.

The Chair thanked Michelle for her update.
GP CPCS (Community Pharmacy Consultation Service) update
This is a new nationally commissioned service, as of 1st November 2020. 

Community pharmacy contractors already successfully use the CPCS NHS 111 service. The new GP CPCS extends that service to include GP practices, with the aim of reducing pressure on practices by referring patients with low acuity conditions to community pharmacies for advice and treatment.
This will present a challenge and a big part of the preparation for the service will be to win the ‘hearts and minds’ of GP practices. East of England LPCs are in communication with NHS E&I asking for funding for a project manager to help to ensure the service is properly embedded.
It is expected that LPCs will play a significant role in helping to prepare practices by working to enhance communications between community pharmacy, practices and local CCGs. To assist with this, BedsLPC Chief Officer gave a presentation on GP CPCS at a recent LMC meeting.
The service will require community pharmacy PCNs to work closely with practice PCN pharmacists and Clinical Directors. It will also require LPCs to have closer working relations with local CCGs.

Another factor which will be important to the success of the service is the chosen IT platform. This should be done at a local level.
The plan is to start slowly by including just a couple of practices. Uptake is expected to be low due to the pressures of the pandemic, so hopefully this will help to embed the service and learn lessons before further practices go live.

	

	1272
1273
	LMC and PCN update

Dr Amir Esteki gave the update.
Discharge Medicine Service (DMS)

Amir raised a concern about patient safety in relation to the new Discharge Medicine Service (DMS) which is due to commence on 1st January 2021.

It was explained that a local version of the service already existed in the area, known as TCAM and EMOP. Both services have been discussed extensively in previous Open meetings.

How the new essential service will differ from the existing local services has yet to be released by PSNC.

PCN update
COVID vaccinations are due to commence in December. This will be a huge effort and it is recognised that PCNs will play a lead role.
The Chair thanked Dr Esteki for his update.
NHS Flu vaccination update
	

	
	Concerns were raised about Flu vaccine stocks which are very low for community pharmacies. Most are unable to obtain any deliveries and have run out of stock. This is despite there still being a strong patient demand.
It was noted that the service will be extended to the over 50’s cohort soon. This is likely before Christmas 2020 and the huge task that this presents to deliver the service.
It is imperative that GP practices communicate and work closer with community pharmacies if this is to a success for patients.

	

	1274

	Services update
Luton Supervised Consumption

Hayley Brooks gave the update.
Hayley’s presentation highlighted the following:
During the pandemic the service was provided as follows:
· Take-home medications were provided with 2 weeks supply (except for street homeless, prison releases, significant safeguarding or mental health need).

· Detoxifications & dose reductions were deferred; people encouraged to maintain stability during this period of uncertainty.

· New assessments & re-starts were offered Buprenorphine as 1st choice to collect unsupervised titration doses for two weeks (with the exception of pregnant women).

· Those self-isolating were asked to nominate an individual to collect the prescription on their behalf.

· If they could not nominate an individual to do this, where possible, a staff member would collect and deliver the medication.

· Provision of Take-home Naloxone and safe storage boxes

· Harm reduction advice

The pandemic prompted new ways for the service to listen:
· At the start of the pandemic changes had to be made quickly and without consultation. 

· The service provider needed to listen to the people who used their services – for assurance and to identify any issues requiring rapid response

· Biggest and most diverse listening exercise they’ve ever done

· Based on three simple questions: What people have liked, not liked, or would do differently 

· Themes started to emerge and they will be factored into the multi-disciplinary review
Renumeration for the service remained at pre-COVID levels until September 2020.

When asked what went well during the initial months of the pandemic, Hayley was quick to praise what she described the incredible partnership working, especially with pharmacy teams on large scale operational delivery changes.
Along with,

· Service user focused decision making based around least restrictive prescribing

· Much more contact with service users utilising various methods

· Greater internal collaborative working between clinical and operational colleagues 

· Greater outreach delivery to support priority of safeguarding against Covid19 threat

The Chair thanked Hayley for her update.
Beds Supervised Consumption
Darryl Springer gave the update.
ELFT moderated the provision of the service during the pandemic due to a fall in demand from 70% to 24%.

Their findings from this have been interesting with a discovery that a more relaxed service appears to be quite beneficial for some users of the service. Feedback has been positive.

Payment has been reduced for community pharmacies but this will be reviewed at the end of December 2020.

There is no Naloxone service in Bedfordshire so BedsLPC requested a follow up meeting with Darryl to discuss the possibility of commencing this service. 

The Chair thanked Darryl for his update.


	

	1275
1276
1277
1278
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held virtually via Zoom on 25th February 2021 from 14:00hrs.
The meeting closed at 16:00.
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